
Headteacher’s Message 

A huge well done to our EYFS and KS1 children, who performed 

their nativity performances this week. The children did so well and I 

know that we had a lot of proud parents sitting in the audience. I 

would also like to say a big thank you to all the staff for all their 

hard work in putting it together.  

Don’t forget that our carol service is on Monday at St Mary’s 

Church, Penwortham. Doors open at 5:45pm with the service 

starting at 6pm. The children should wear school uniform but are 

welcome to accessorise themselves with festive extras such as     

reindeer antlers/ tinsel.   

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore     

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: peace 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

16.12.24—Carol service at 

St Mary’s Church @ 6pm 

17.12.24– Christmas Lunch  

Payments will close 12pm 

Monday 

20.12.24—school closes at 

2pm 

06.01.25—school reopens 
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PTFA News 

Look out for more PTFA new after Christmas.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that Wicked, the hugely successful    

Broadway musical, has recently premiered worldwide as a film. Wicked shares a different        

perspective of the events in the magical land features in ‘The Wizard of Oz’, prior to Dorothy’s 

arrival. It is the story of Elphaba (a misunderstood witch), who later becomes the Wicked Witch of 

the West, and her friendship with Glinda, who becomes the Good Witch. Karis Musongole, aged 

10 from Manchester, plays the young version of Elphaba. The children considered the question: 

‘’Should everyone have the opportunity to be a star?’’  

Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

      Reflection Time 

‘Fear not: for, behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people. For unto you 
is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, which is Christ the Lord’ 

                                                                                  Luke 2 10-14 

This week in our worship, we have continued to think about Advent peace. Our lives have become very 
busy and hectic—and even more so when we’re preparing for all the festivities of Christmas. This    
Advent, we need to celebrate the promise of God to send his son, Jesus, into the world.                                      

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to EYFS this week!!! 

 

 

 

EYFS 100% 

YR 1 99.2% 

YR 2 99.4% 

YR 3 95.7% 

YR 4 98.1% 

YR 5 98.5% 

YR 6  92.4% 



 

CAN WE PLEASE TAKE EXTRA CARE WHEN      
DROPPING OFF AND PICKING UP FROM SCHOOL   
ESPECIALLY AS IT IS DARK. THE  TRAFFIC IS VERY 
HEAVY AT THESE POINTS OF THE SCHOOL DAY 
WHICH MEANS THERE IS HIGHER RISK OF          
ACCIDENTS. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




